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Hornsey Road, Holloway, London N7 6DU Telephone: 020 7607 2575 
Website: www.pakemanprimary.co.uk Email: admin@pakeman.islington.sch.uk

26th February 2021

Dear parents/carers, 


As most of you will have heard, we are all returning to school on Monday 8th March! We cannot wait to see you all very soon. 

Until then: 

	Monday 1st March 
	2 year olds (2+ centre)

Nursery children

Key worker children 

	Monday 8th March 
	All children 


· 2 year olds (2+ centre) and Nursery children will return to school on Monday 1st March. Nursery children will only use the back gate next week. To avoid congestion at the school gates, Nursery children will start at 9.15am. Children from the 2+ will continue to start at 8.45am and use their own entrance at the front of the school. As school is open for Nursery and 2 year olds, there will no longer be any online learning for those two year groups.
· Children of key workers will continue to start at 9am as they have throughout lockdown. 
· The rest of the school (Reception to Year 6 children) will start again on Monday 8th March. Both the front and the back gates will be open. We will use our ‘soft start’ approach as before, therefore the children will be able to come in between 8.45am and 9.00am. 

· Part time morning Nursery children will be picked up as before from the front of the school. 

· Part time afternoon Nursery children will be dropped off at the 2+ door at 12.30pm.

· Nursery, Reception and Year 1/2 children will be picked up at 3.20pm. 

· Year 3/4 and Year 5/6 children will be picked up at 3.30pm.

· Please leave the playground as soon as you have picked up your child/children.

· Please wear a mask (unless you are exempt) and remember to socially distance when you come in to the playground.
· Children will need to wear their uniform when they come to school from 8th March.
· On PE days, children will come to school in their PE kits: 

· Monday – Year 3/4 

· Tuesday – Year 5/6

· Wednesday – Nursery, Reception and Year 1/2 

· Thursday – Year 5/6 

· Friday – Year 1/2 and Year 3/4 

· Children will not be allowed to bring in their own water bottles as they have their own bottles in school.
· Children can bring in packed lunches from Monday 8th March.
· All children who have borrowed devices from school will have to return them on Wednesday 3rd March and Thursday 4th March (next week).
· Extended school will re-open for children of key workers, children whose parents are full time students or children who have been attending ‘lockdown school’. Breakfast club will run from 8am- 8.45am and playcentre will run from 3.20pm-5.30pm. 5.30pm will be the ONLY pick up time. Extended school will need to be paid for online by Friday 5th March. 
If there are any changes in government guidelines, we will inform you as soon as possible. 

Thank you for your understanding. 
Emma 
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